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Welcome to the first Collective Worship Council Newsletter of this academic year. 

Our Collective Worship Council here at Bourne Abbey Church of England Primary 

Academy is made up of a child from each year group across our school.  

Our Aims: 

To continue to  play an active role in 

planning, leading and evaluating       

Collective Worship. 

Members of the Collective Worship Council for 2019/20 are:  Kitty, Jack, Annie, Holly, William, Casey, Ellie, Benjamin, 
Alex, Sam, Georgina, Peter, Eleanor, Honor, Ellie-Jo and Isabella.  

November 2019 

“So in everything, do to others what you would 

have them do to you.”        Matthew 7: 12 (NIV) 



 

        A report from our Collective Worship Councillors 

Part of our role as Collective Worship Councillors is to evaluate our Collective 

Worships to make sure that each one has all the important parts in them that 

make them different from School Assemblies that are not Christian in nature. 

We support teachers to evaluate Collective Worships and collect this 

information so that we can make Collective Worship even better! Later this 

term we will lead the Advent Collective Worships alongside Mrs Smith and 

Miss Seymour as we prepare for the arrival of Christmas.  
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